
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON  

  EAST LYON STREET FROM NORTH CASS STREET 

  TO NORTH ASTOR STREET 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE 

NORTH SIDE OF EAST DOCK STREET  

FROM NORTH COMMERCE STREET 

  TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

It has come to the attention of our Traffic Engineering staff that East Dock Street is only twenty-

four feet wide and poses a risk of not allowing emergency vehicles to access this roadway when 

vehicles are parked on both sides of the street.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend the above-captioned traffic parking change. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE 

  OF NORTH PIERCE STREET FROM 

  NORTH COMMERCE STREET  

  SOUTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

It has come to the attention of our Traffic Engineering staff that North Pierce Street is only 

twenty-eight feet wide and poses a risk of not allowing emergency vehicles to access this 

roadway when vehicles are parked on both sides of the street.  Therefore, in the interest of public 

safety, we recommend the above-captioned traffic parking change. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE 

  OF NORTH WEIL STREET FROM 

  NORTH COMMERCE STREET SOUTH  

  TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

It has come to the attention of our Traffic Engineering staff that North Weil Street is only 

twenty-eight feet wide and poses a risk of not allowing emergency vehicles to access this 

roadway when vehicles are parked on both sides of the street.  Therefore, in the interest of public 

safety, we recommend the above-captioned traffic parking change. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

  OF NORTH FRATNEY STREET FROM 

  NORTH COMMERCE STREET SOUTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

It has come to the attention of our Traffic Engineering staff that North Fratney Street is only 

twenty-eight feet wide and poses a risk of not allowing emergency vehicles to access this 

roadway when vehicles are parked on both sides of the street.  Therefore, in the interest of public 

safety, we recommend the above-captioned traffic parking change. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Michael McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

  OF NORTH BOOTH STREET FROM  

  NORTH COMMERCE STREET SOUTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

It has come to the attention of our Traffic Engineering staff that North Booth Street is only 

twenty-eight feet wide and poses a risk of not allowing emergency vehicles to access this 

roadway when vehicles are parked on both sides of the street.  Therefore, in the interest of public 

safety, we recommend the above-captioned traffic parking change. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060829 

  INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE WEST 

  SIDE OF SOUTH 32
ND

 STREET FROM  

  WEST MITCHELL STREET TO A POINT 400 FEET SOUTH  

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey 

indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of the installation of the restriction, 

we have no objection to its installation. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  REMOVE NO PARKING AND INSTALL WINTER 

  PARKING RESTRICTION ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

  WEST ST. PAUL AVENUE FROM NORTH 39
TH

 STREET 

  TO NORTH 42
ND

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

Due to the removal of the through highway status on West St. Paul Avenue between North 39
th

 

Street and North 42
nd

 Street, the present "No Parking" restriction on the north side of West St. 

Paul Avenue can be removed.  However, due to the width of the street we recommend the 

installation of a "No Parking December 1
st
 to March 1

st
" parking restriction to maintain the 

necessary width to allow emergency vehicles and snow plows to pass. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable James Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING IN THE ALLEY BOUNDED 

  BY WEST NATIONAL AVENUE, WEST WALKER STREET 

  SOUTH 10
TH

 STREET AND SOUTH 11
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

Honorable James Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALLS 4 INCHES 

  OR MORE ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 11
TH

 STREET, 

  FROM WEST GRANT STREET TO WEST LINCOLN AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations 

Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed.  The 

investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem. 

 

The necessary legislation will be prepared for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF  

  WEST ABBOTT AVENUE FROM SOUTH 13
TH

 STREET 

  TO A POINT 110 FEET WEST 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT 

  PARKING ON SOUTH 18
TH

 STREET FROM 

  WEST LINCOLN AVENUE TO WEST HAYES AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060829 

  INSTALL NO PARKING DURING WINTER MONTHS ON 

  THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST CHERRY STREET FROM 

  NORTH 35
TH

 STREET TO NORTH 37
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from your office on behalf of a local resident to 

install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Presently the south side of the 3500 and 3600 blocks of West Cherry Street has a "No Parking 

December 1
st
 to March 1

st
" restriction and a "No Parking School Days 7:30 am to 4:30 pm" 

restriction on the north side of the street.  This leaves the residents of this block with nowhere to 

park during the winter months on school days. 

 

In an effort to increase available parking in the winter months for these residents, we recommend 

changing the "No Parking December 1
st
 to March 1

st
" restriction to the north side of the street.  

This change would allow residents to park on the south side of the street. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 


